
 

 

 

 

   

  

 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
   
 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 

Dear Parents/Carers, Governors and Friends, 
 

This week started with another four members of staff isolating and further children testing positive, affecting Woodlands 

in particular. To manage pupil staff ratios, we closed Nursery and Oak Class in agreement with the Local Authority. 

Subsequent further positive cases showed that this was the best decision. As staff end their isolation periods, we can 

open Oak Class again on Monday and it looks like Nursery children can return on Wednesday (if not sooner – tbc); we will 

keep a close eye on staff expected return dates next week.  

Year 5 and 6 classes managed staff absences too through splitting classes between them. Thanks to all staff and children 

for managing all this so well and having additional numbers joining them. 

Well done to all pupils who despite class closures or having to isolate have been able to participate in live learning 

sessions or completing the work that was set by their teachers at home. This could not be done without their 

parents/carers support either – thank you. 

 

Breakfast Club costs changes – Good news for families with more than one child 

From Monday 17th January, the cost of Breakfast Club will be changing if you have more than child attending. The prices 

will be as follows: 

1 child attending   –  £3 per day as normal. 

2 children attending   – 1st child £3 per day, 2nd child £2 per day. 

3 or more children attending  – 1st child £3 per day, 2nd child £2 per day, 3rd child (and any more siblings) £1 per 

day. 

Payment for Breakfast Club will still continue to work the same way, with payments made in advance on ParentPay.com. 

Children can only attend Breakfast Club when you have topped up their account in advance so that enough credit exists to 

cover the cost of the required sessions. 

 

Wishing you all a lovely weekend, 

 

Mr Jan M Bless  

Headteacher 
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Newsletter  
7th January 2022 

Attendance this week 
Ash   83.92% 

Birch 82.96% 

Oak   R/L = 

69.65% 

1H  94.81%           

1K  93.13%            

1W 91.25%           

2A 86.79%           

2L 93.08%           

2T 91.67%          

3F  93.08%              

3H 92.37%              

3W 79.26%             

4F 93.09%             

4G 89.77%             

4Gl 97.89%            

5G 94.07%             

5R  94.74%   

5T  81.86%             

6B 97.89% 

6C 85.26% 

6T 92.86% 

6Ta 80.50% 

Well done to Ash, 1H, 4Gl and 6B for best attendance this week. 
Overall attendance since September 2021: 93.46% 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

The Value for January is:

 
The following pupils received a certificate this week: 

 
Muhammed 1H, Amelija 1K, Lejla 1W, Emre 2A, Jessica 2L, 

Ashton 2T, Rene 3F, Faruk 3H, Deniz 3W, Elif 4F, Cagan 4G, 

Cem 4GL, Adonis 5G, Hameeda 5R, Alissa 5T,                      

Mellae 6B, Elisha 6C, Zack 6T, Isabella 6TA 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

   

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Accelerated Reading 

Best in Years 1,2 and 3:  

3F 88 quizzes taken and 77 passed  

Harmony achieved 10/12  

Best in Years 4,5 and 6:  

4G 75 quizzes taken and 72 passed 

Dolly achieved 9/9 

 

Samuel 6Ta achieved the  

Year 6 Resilience Award 



 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      

      OF THE WEEK 
 

Happy Families is an easy introduction to playing 

cards. Collect the four cards that make a family 

by taking turns to ask other players questions. 

This game has been around 

for a long time so you can 

find older and newer 

versions. 

Themed happy families games are great for 

learning new concepts such has nature, jobs, 

fairy tale characters etc 

A great game for younger children to play with 

guidance from adults and older siblings.  

Remember what questions have been asked 

and who has or has not cards that you are 

collecting. Good for turn taking, asking 

questions, motor skills when handling cards, 

memory, learning new vocabulary, 

managing winning and losing, having fun, 

and many more benefits. 

This week, Mr Bless went to see how class 

2A was getting on with their game.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parent Café Dates Spring 2022 

 

The next Parent Cafés will be focused on Board Games. 

Put the date(s) on your calendar. We look forward to seeing you there. 

 

Year: Time and Date 

Year 1 25th February 2:15pm 

Year 2 28th February 2:15pm 

6C and 6T 1st March 9am 

Year 5 2nd March 9am 

Year 4 3rd March 9am 

6B and 6Ta 4th March 9am 
 

 

 

DATE TIME YEAR EVENT 

27.01.22 All day Years 1-6 Pantomime: Snow White  

11.02.22   100% Attendance Club 

14.03.22 All day all School closed – Inset Day 4 

28.03.22 All day all Individual school photos 

17.05.22  all 100% Attendance Club 

24.06.22 All day all School closed – Inset Day 5 

27.06.22 All day all School closed – Queen’s Platinum Jubilee - School Bank Holiday 

22.07.22  all 100% Attendance Club 

22.07.22 
At 
1:30pm 

all School closed at 1:30pm for Summer break 



 

 

 

 

POWER Sale Friday 4th February 

 

9:00 – 9:40 – Year 3 

9:40 – 10:10 – Year 4 

Break 

10:50 – 11:20 – Year 5 

11:20 – 11:50 – Year 6 

 

The POWER Sale will be held in the Community room 

See you there. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

CLUBS FOR SPRING 2022 

Club Day Time 
Member of staff leading 

club 

Room/area to be 

used 
Year group  Any cost 

Breakfast Mon-Fri 7:30-8:30am Mrs Dunlea and team Dining Room R-6 
£3 per 

session 

Library 
Mons, Tues 

and Weds 

Lunchtime 

12.30-12.50pm 
Miss Little KS1 Library 1,2 and 3 No 

Library KS2 Wednesdays 
Lunchtime 

12.50-1.20pm 
Miss Tsenti Ks2 Library 4,5 and 6 No 

Recorders Wednesdays 12.50-1.20pm 
Mrs Redmore 

 
Music Room 5 and 6 No 

Steel Pans Mondays 12:4O – 1:20pm Mrs Redmore Portakabin 1 Year 5  No 

Junior Choir  Mondays 12:20 -12:50pm Mrs Redmore Music Room 2 and 3 No 

Senior Choir Thursdays 
12:50 to 

1:20pm 

Mrs Redmore and Miss 

Clarke 
Music Room 4,5 and 6 No 

Lunch football 
Tuesdays and 

Thursdays 
Lunchtime Jack and Jefferson Field or playground 

4 on Tues 

5/6 on 

Thurs 

No 

Basketball Wednesdays Lunchtime Sports coaches Field or playground Year 3 No 

Inference Tue, Thurs 8.00-8.35am Mrs Rees Community Room 
Invited Year 

6  
No 

Tables Club 
Mons and 

Weds 
8.00-8.35am Miss Dunlea Hub 

Invited Year 

6  
No 

Football Squad Thurs 3:10-4:20pm 
Mr Taylor, Mr Ferns and 

Ultra-Sport 
Field  5 & 6 No 

Netball  Fri 3:20-4:20pm Mrs Milsom & Miss Capaldi Playground 5 & 6 No 

Chill Out Mon-Thurs Lunchtimes 

Mon-Mrs Aksu 3, Tues 4 and 

Wed.-Mrs Shivnani Wed. 5 

and Thurs. Mrs Rees 6 

Chill Out Room 

Portakabin 4 
3,4,5,6, No 

Spanish Mondays 12.50-1.20pm Mrs Cousins Year 5 Group Rm Y5  No 

Spanish Wednesdays 12.50-1.20pm Mrs Cousins Year 5 Group Rm Y6 No 

French Fridays 12.50-1.20pm Mrs Beeharry Year 5 Group Rm Y5 No 

School Parliament 
Every 2 

weeks-Mon 
12.20-12.50pm Miss Clarke Portakabin 3 Years 3-6 No 

SPaG Tuesdays 8.00-8.30am Miss Clarke Hub Focus y6 No 

Tables Mon and Fri 8.00-8.30am Mrs Charles 6C Focus y6 No 

Spellings Mon and Fri 8.00-8.30am Mrs Carpenter 6B Focus y6 No 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 


